## MILWAUKEE COUNTY Inter-Office Memorandum

DATE:

June 21, 2017

TO:

Supervisor Michael Mayo, Sr., Chairperson

Transportation, Public Works & Transit Committee

FROM:

Brian Dranzik, Director

Department of Transportation

SUBJECT:

Public Hearing - Proposed 2017 Program of Transit Projects

Opening Statement by the Committee Chairman

As required by the Federal Transit Administration, the Transportation, Public Works and Transit Committee will now conduct a public hearing on the subject of Milwaukee County's Proposed 2017 Program of Federally-Assisted Transit Projects.

The program consists of eight projects as described in the attachment. Financial assistance for the eight projects will be requested under Section 5307 of the Federal Transit Act, as amended.

Persons wishing to speak here today on these projects should fill out a witness identification card and return it to the clerk.

Prepared by: Steve Nigh, Grants Development Manager

Approved by

Brian Dranzik, Director

Department of Transportation

opening statement.doc